
Prince Charlie to Cluny of the '45 

Another relic at Cluny castle no less carefully treasured is the autographed letter, of date 18th September 1746 

(which is given here in facsimile), addressed by Prince Charlie to Cluny of the '45 just on the eve of their parting 

before the Prince escaped to France. 

 

McPherson of Clunie 

As we are sensible of your and Clans fidelity and  
in loyalty to us during our adventures in Scotland and England in the  
year 1745 and 1746 in recovering our just rights from the Elector 
of Hanover, by which you you have sustained very great losses both  
in your interest and person, I therefore promise when it shall  
please God to put it in my power to make a greatful return 
suitable to your suferings 

Charles P. R. 

Diralagich in Glencamyier 
of Locharkag 18th Septr 1746 


